
City of Batesville 
Board of Zoning Appeals 

 Advisory and Planning Commission 
Memorial Building 
September 4, 2014 

7:00 PM 
 
 
 

Planning Members Present:  David Raver, Beth Meyers, Darrick Cox, Tony Gutzwiller, Chris 
                                               Fairchild, Richard Fledderman 
                                Absent:  Doug Amberger 
 
   Zoning Members Present:  Dave Raver, Ken Wanstrath, Mary Kay Cambron, Tony Gutzwiller, 
                                               Luke Kaiser 
 
Tony Gutzwiller made a motion, seconded by Mary Kay Cambron, to approve the minutes from 
the 2/6/14 meeting.  All ayes so passed. 
 
Dave Raver noted that Mayor Kay Cambron is resigning from the Zoning Board because she is 
leaving the community.  Dave thanked her and wished her well.  Mayor Fledderman will be filling 
the position in the near future. 
 
Darrick Cox made a motion, seconded by Chris Fairchild, to make a favorable recommendation 
by the Zoning Board and the Planning Commission to Batesville City Council at the 10/13/14 
meeting to approve an application from Glen & Karen Lanham to vacate an alley located between 
430 & 434 S. Main Street,.  This is contingent upon The Lanham’s explaining to council the 
following: 

 A clear diagram of the property lines of all those directly impacted by the location of the 
alley closure. 

 A fairly specific plan as to how the closure will take place (at their cost) I.E. fence, railroad 
ties, etc. 

 Clarity as to how the vacated alley property will be divided between two neighbors, the 
potential need to re-plat the land, etc.   

Vote:  For 9  Against:  0           Motion carried 
 
Pres. Dave Raver noted that Item # 1 on the agenda to be heard by both planning and zoning (an 
application from Brad Broughton to subdivide property at 391 Northside Drive Lot 25) will not be 
heard as well as Item # 2 a presentation on an update of the shell building /infrastructure and the 
Merkel Road Project by a representative of CMC & VS engineering. 
 
Larry Gutzwiller, 315 Hillcrest Ave., came before planning and zoning to inform them of his desire 
to vacate an alley behind his residence known as Ripley Street.  A portion of the alley seems to 
be closed on the west side while parts seem to be open on the east side of the street.  Mr. Raver 
noted that records will be checked to see if Ripley Street has been vacated. If not he advised Mr. 
Gutzwiller to start the formal process to vacate with the city building commissioner. 
 
Tony Gutzwiller made a motion, seconded by Ken Wanstrath, to adjourn.  All ayes so passed. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM. 
 
 
 
 
        ________________________  
        Dave Raver, Pres. 
 
 
 
 
Attest: 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________  
Ronald C. Weigel, Clerk-Treasurer 
 
 



 



 


